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About 15:00 on 25 January 1973, we visited Creech's Pond in northeastern York 
County, S.C., approximately 1/4 mile from the North Carolina state line. The area consists 
of large pastures with grazing cattle and two ponds, one about 4 acres in size, the other 
1 acre. The smaller pond has a marshy area, and both have mud flats which attract 
migratory shore birds. Overwintering ducks and geese are usually present, but on this date 
only a Pied-billed Grebe, female Bufflehead, and Ruddy Duck were on the larger pond. 

While scouring the fields for Horned Larks, William Cobey noticed what appeared to 
be a small dark sparrow about 50 feet away. It walked without tail-wagging, and we 
observed the white outer tail feathers and thin bill of a pipit. With our 30X Balscope Sr. 
the striped back and yellowish legs of Sprague's Pipit (Anthus spragueii) could easily be 
seen. A second bird soon appeared from behind a grass clump, then a third popped up even 
closer. We watched them through the scope for 15 minutes before they flew away without 
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calling. In spite of the overcast day, even the whitish breasts with faint streaking were 
visible. 

The similarity between Creech's Pond and the habitat in North Carolina reported by 
Silcock (Chat, 37:25) is striking. At Creech's Pond the pipits were seen near the dam in a 
dry area regularly frequented by Horned Larks (Eremophila alpestris). Savannah Sparrows 
(Passerculus sandwichensis) usually are seen nearby. 

Sprague's Pipit was added to the South Carolina State List by A.T. Wayne, who 
collected a specimen near Mt. Pleasant in Charleston County, 24 November 1893 (South 
Carolina Bird Life, 1970, p. 421). Another was taken in the same area 17 November 1900, 
and a third was seen 1 November 1904. It was not until 46 years later in 1950 that the 
species was again seen in South Carolina in the Columbia area (ibid, p. 620). During the 
winters of 1956 and 1957, R.A. Norris collected one specimen and observed several 
others in the AEC Savannah River Plant area near Aiken. The species is repoted by 
Shuler (South Carolina Birds of the Foothills, 1966, p. 50) as rare in the piedmont. 
There are but two published records for North Carolina (Chat, 23:89; 37:25). The record 
reported here and those of recent years may indicate that Sprague's Pipit is not as rare 
in the Carolinas as formerly supposed. 
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